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Dear Friends,
I am thrilled to share the enclosed highlights of our 2017 achievements. It was an 
exceptional year for the Buffalo Museum of Science and Tifft Nature Preserve. Your efforts 
made it possible.

We had classic guitars, lutes and ouds.
We explored the science behind sound and vibration, the mechanics of magnetic pick-
ups, and the influence of music around the globe.

We opened our final renovated science studio, Buffalo in Space. There, each day, guests 
pack for space – including our Lloyd Tacos – measure the solar system in Buffalo Bills 
fields, engineer and launch rockets, and marvel at asteroids from our collection.

We made additional major improvements to the Herb and Jane Darling Environmental 
Education Center and welcomed more guests than ever to our nature-based STEM 
learning programs.

We threw a party on August 21 and hosted almost 4,600 guests, each looking up at the 
Great American Eclipse. 

We surpassed the fundraising goal for our See It Through campaign, and engaged a wide 
array of stakeholders in building a new strategic plan for the Buffalo Museum of Science.  

We launched behind-the-scenes tours of our treasured collections, and welcomed the 
opportunity to share these special objects and their stories with our community.

We engaged the community and celebrated dinosaurs, bubbles, insects and eggs. 

Through all of this, our guests and program participants explored, discovered, asked 
questions and made connections. No matter their age, they engaged in the scientific process. 

Together, we accomplished so much. Thanks to your engagement, participation and 
generosity, we had an outstanding year of programming and impact. Thank you!

I look forward to seeing you often in 2018 and sharing even more achievements together. 

With warm regards,

Marisa Wigglesworth
President and CEO



We believe that science creates opportunities and shapes our world. With 
innovative direction from President and CEO, Marisa Wigglesworth, the  
Museum has undertaken a new strategic plan, emphasizing our 
commitment to science and the citizens of Western New York. 

SCIENCE CREATES 

SHAPES Our World

Adults and teens will enjoy innovative science-based programs. The 
Buffalo Museum of Science will provide compelling and engaging 
activities that cultivate continued adult science and STEM education. 

Community members will look to the Museum to understand current 
science events and their application to everyday life. By staying 
nimble and timely, the Buffalo Museum of Science will communicate 
current science in an engaging, accessible and relatable fashion. 

Our neighbors on Buffalo’s East Side will benefit from a continuum of 
STEM programming coordinated by the Museum. In full service to 
our mission, we must be proactive in sharing our programming with 
under-resourced audiences in the region. 

The collections at the Buffalo Museum of Science will excite and 
inspire, serving as fundamental tools for learning and entertainment 
in all we do. The collections at the Buffalo Museum of Science serve 
as a rich resource which can enhance programs, exhibitions and the 
guest experience. The continued stewardship and commitment to the 
care and management of this asset distinguishes the Museum from 
other area attractions. 
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Opportunities AND 

Through this 2018-2020 strategic plan, embracing a visitor-centric approach and with 
novel programs to expand our impact, we are engaging our guests, community 
members and other stakeholders as we communicate our mission, inspiring curiosity 
through exploration.

The overarching ambition of the strategic plan is to raise the level of science literacy and 
engagement for all in our community. In order to do this, the Buffalo Museum of Science is 
implementing the following objectives over the next three years:



Deborah Goldman and Grant Golden are a vibrant couple from 
the Buffalo area who wanted to impact Buffalo’s East Side. These 
thoughtful philanthropists approached the Buffalo Museum of 
Science with a simple question — how would we use a significant 
donation to impact our neighboring community? The answer for 
the Buffalo Museum of Science was easy — invite our neighbors 
who live in close proximity to the Museum to visit us more. 
Thankfully, Deborah and Grant agreed, and in 2017, Neighbor 
Pass was born. 

The Buffalo Museum of Science 

NEIGHBOR PASS 
Serving Our Community Through 

the Kindness of Philanthropy

With clear messaging, targeted marketing and working with City of Buffalo Common Council members Ulysees O. Wingo, 
Sr., of the Masten District and David A. Franczyk of the Fillmore District, we were able to reach our neighbors who live near 
the Museum. Anyone who lives in the 14208, 14211 and 14212 zip codes was eligible to receive a Neighbor Pass 
reduced-price, year-long membership. The community was eager to take advantage of this program. The first 
Neighbor Pass was sold in June 2017, and today there are more than 200 families enrolled. 
 
The Buffalo Museum of Science is privileged to be housed in Martin Luther King, Jr. Park on Buffalo’s East Side. We 
appreciate our neighbors, and we are glad they have the opportunity to visit us without reservation. Thank you to Deborah 
and Grant for your generosity and making an impact on our community.  

An Interview With Our Neighbors: THE HALL FAMILY
What does being a member mean to you? 
As a community planner, I am engaged with many of the 
neighborhoods on the [E]ast [S]ide of Buffalo. My wife is also 
highly engaged as she oversees funding for programs and 
services. A big part of community development is to promote the 
use of key institutional anchors within the local communities. The 
Buffalo [Museum of Science] has been a major asset for decades.  
It’s located within the historic Martin Luther King Park (an 
Olmsted Park) and has been the center for learning about 
science, history and education. When I was in elementary school I 
attended the Dr. Charles R. Drew Science Magnet, so we have a 
personal connection and responsibility toward the use and 
enhancement of this great resource. Now I get to allow my son 
(Hezekiah) to have the same fun, educational experience I had 
growing up. 

What do you think about this program for families that live near the Buffalo Museum of Science?
I think this is an amazing opportunity for the families within the neighborhood. The Buffalo [Museum of Science] is not just 
a place for education, but a catalyst for holistic development. This is a place where we have community and relational 
building opportunities. It is an information center, a place where community as well as civic events are wrapped up all in 
one. These are just some of the variables needed to transform communities, and the Science Museum embodies that spirit 
of positive transformation. If we can just get more families to engage I believe the Museum could open up a whole new 
world for children and families. The Neighbor Pass is a good step to help remove barriers for participation.

How long have you been a member at the 
Buffalo Museum of Science?
We have been members for roughly 9 months.
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�e Visitor EXPERIENCE!
At the Buffalo Museum of Science and Tifft Nature Preserve, 
we take pride in the well-curated experiences we provide to 
our community. In 2017, we offered a special exhibit — 
GUITAR, The Instrument that Rocked the World, presented by 
M&T Bank — events, special-themed days for the entire 
family, and camps that are educational and fun, as well as a 
brand new science studio, Buffalo In Space. Each day, we aim 
to go above and beyond ensuring each visit to the Museum 
and Tifft is memorable, unique and engaging.

Additionally, in 2017, we introduced Science Buffs at the 
Buffalo Museum of Science. Science Buffs, or “Buffs” as 
they are affectionately called, are present in the science 
studios to engage with visitors by showing pieces of our 
collection, facilitating hands-on science demonstrations 
and relating current topics in science to our interactive 
displays. We believe in the importance of bringing 
science to life through the visitor experience.

Exhibits

Science Buffs

Audience Engagement Programs



The Buffalo Museum of Science 

COLLECTIONS 
DEPARTMENT

Team Collections has been working diligently to share the 
Museum’s collections with a wider audience. In 2017, they 
launched a new series of behind-the-scenes tours inviting 
visitors to learn more about what the Museum holds in 
public trust. Tours included “The Pan American Exposition – 
the Buffalo Museum of Science’s Story,” “Mastodons in our 
Backyard; The Byron Dig,” and “Furs, Fins and Feathers.” 

In addition to inviting people to the Museum, initiatives are 
underway to publish collection data to an international 
audience. Over the course of the FY2017, the BMS published 
3,070 records to an online portal called VertNet. This site 
links records to the greater known and more utilized site 
iDigBio, where researchers from around the world can easily 
access and view specimen data. 

Mummified remains from the Museum’s collection continue 
to travel with the international exhibit, Mummies of the 
World. In 2017, the exhibit was seen at the Houston Museum 
of Natural Science and Union Station in Kansas City.

Also in FY2017, the BMS established a dermestarium at Tifft 
Nature Preserve. The dermestarium has been used to help 
process the backlog of specimens in the Vertebrate Zoology 
walk-in freezer. Fifteen specimens were prepared using the 
dermestarium during the 2017 fiscal year.

Cataloging, digitation and photography projects benefit 
immensely from the help of volunteers and interns. In 2017, 
the Division of Vertebrate Zoology supported four interns, 
resulting in approximately 560 hours of volunteer work. 
These interns came to us from Canisius and Medaille 
Colleges. The Geology Department had eight interns and the 
Anthropology Department welcomed two interns, one from 
RIT, and another from SUNY Geneseo. 
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ALH Opossum Rehousing; work done by volunteers

Mummified remains traveling 

with the international exhibition, 

Mummies of the World



2017 was an eventful year for ecological management and stewardship 
work at Tifft Nature Preserve. Tifft staff continued the efforts outlined in 
the comprehensive management plan for the preserve. Major projects 
outlined in this guiding document include a preserve-wide tree planting 
project, and a three-acre wetland restoration effort. The later follows the 
removal of invasive Phragmites australis in Tifft's marsh, a project made 
possible by the New York Power Authority. Both initiatives have proven 
very successful to date and will continue to enhance habitat quality and 
native species diversity over the coming years. The wetland restoration at 
heritage boardwalk is a site to behold in August when much of the lush, 
now-established native wetland vegetation is in bloom.

We were fortunate to receive funding for the establishment of vernal pools 
within the preserve from the Niagara River Greenway Ecological Standing 
Committee. Vernal pools are seasonal wetlands that provide breeding 
habitat required by several species of salamanders and frogs. 

Tifft was also fortunate to receive major funding from the Buffalo and Erie 
County Greenway fund to continue the renovation and improvements of 
the Herb and Jane Darling Environmental Education Center.

Volunteers have been integral to project success to date and will be instrumental during planting efforts this 
upcoming Spring. Tifft's dedicated volunteers deserve a big thanks for all of their help. All of Tifft's past and 
current projects would not have been as impactful or successful without their assistance. (Below: Volunteers 
from Nichols School help cut and clear common buckthorn.)

Above: Buckthorn that has been removed as a part of the Vernal Pools Enhancement Project.



Great American 
SOLAR EXCLIPSE
On August 21, 2017, the United States experienced the Great American Solar 
Eclipse. In some regions of the United States the sun was completely eclipsed 
by the moon and mid-day on August 21 was shrouded darkness. Although 
our region was not in the path of totality, Western New Yorkers were 
excited to take part in this astronomical event. 

The Buffalo Museum of Science was one of few places in the area 
where the public could obtain viewing glasses at no charge. On 
that day, we welcomed 4,586 members of the community for a 
viewing party. Hosted in Martin Luther King, Jr. Park on 
Buffalo’s East Side, this event had something for everyone
featuring food trucks, music, and activities. Also on that 
day we proudly unveiled our newest science studio, 
Buffalo In Space. Guests enjoyed a full day of celestial 
learning and fun.

The Buffalo Museum of Science is proud to be 
the communicator of current and novel 
scientific events for our community. The 
Great American Solar Eclipse Viewing Party 
was definitely a highlight of 2017 for the 
Buffalo Society of Natural Sciences.
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The Buffalo Museum of Science 

DISCOVERY CAMP 2017

59
45

The Museum ran 59 individual camps covering 45 different themes over the course of 
18 weeks of the 2017 fiscal year. 

171
Total Camper Registrations 

School Break Camps
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Summer Camps
488
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Our campers range in age 
from 3 to 16 years old. 
Our most popular ages are 
5 and 10 year olds.
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26% of our campers stay 
for aftercare. (Past the 4:30pm 
general pick up time)

Individual Camps
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27% of our campers attend 
multiple sessions of camp.
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Giving & Support
Because of you, amazing things happen at the Buffalo Museum of Science and Tifft Nature Preserve 
each day. We believe that science creates opportunities and shapes our world. Your generous support 
reflects how you value the importance of the science around us. Your gifts provide access to all in 
our community, especially those in under-resourced communities, to the wonders of science and the 
opportunities of STEM. Thank you for your generous support!

See It Through Donors
Donors to the See It Through 
campaign are making generous 
investments to complete the 
transformation of our historic 
Museum building through the 
renovation of our final science 
studio and the restoration the 
Kellogg Observatory.
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individuals who have generously 
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Mr. and Mrs. Karl F. Krebs*
Mr. and Mrs. Mark G. Kris
Mr. James Krist
Dr. Jon C. Kucera and Dr. Susan P. Graham
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Larkin
Mr. and Mrs. Irving and Elaine Laub
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Leous
Mr. and Mrs. Angelo J. Liberatore
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Magavern
Mr. Lorne Martin
Ms. Linda B. Matt
Dr. G. Allen McFarren
Mr. and Mrs. John Mitchell
Mr. Charles M. Mitschow
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. Northwood
Dr. and Mrs. Matthew O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. O’Donnell
Mr. Robert D. Plewa Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Robert J. Plunkett Jr.
Mr. James R. Rauh
Professor Martha J. Reddout

Mrs. Geraldine N. Ryder
Mr. Ramon Sandoval**
Mr. and Mrs. John Schlegel
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Darwin W. Schmitt
Mr. Paul Schultz
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce R. Sckolnick
Dr. Vilasini Shanbhag
Ms. Marsha E. Shapiro and 
   Mr. Gregory Pavlov
Dr. Joyce E. Sirianni
Ms. Lynne G. Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Ted Steegmann Jr.
Mr. Lawrence Szarachan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Laurie Titran
Dr. John H. Twist
Mr. Robert W. Waver Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Wechsler
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur F. Werner
Mr. David & Heather Wheat
Ms. Cynthia White
Mr. Anthony Wiley
Wayne and Janet Wisbaum

Additional Gifts
Dr. Mark W. and Barbara J. Ackley
Mr. and Mrs. Chad Baker
Mr. Shane Baker
Mr. Philip Baumgartner**
Mr. and Mrs. Beagle
Mr. and Mrs. John Bernard
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Betrus
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Biber
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Boehler
Mr. and Mrs. David Bogart
Ms. Lisa J. Boldt
Mr. and Mrs. Peter and Samantha Bordonaro
Mr. and Mrs. David Bradley
Mr. William Brady and Mrs. Amy Millen
Ms. Jacqueline L. Briggs
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence M. Brooks
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford and 
   Catherine Buckfelder
Ms. Eileen M. Buermann
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart N. Buisch
Dr. Peter Bloom and Dr. Gale Burstein
Mr. and Mrs. Gaetano Candino
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Celniker
Mr. Paul Jones and Ms. Joyce Ciski
Ms. Mary G. Culp
Dr. Peter D’Arrigo
Mrs. Grace Darroch
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Deley
Mr. and Ms. Tony Delgobbo
Mr. Jeffey Dorn
Mr. Robert Dunford
Ms. Joan M. Eschner and Dr. Betty Krist
Mr. Michael L. Esposito
Barbara J. Farran and Lynne D. Kliman
Mrs. Marion S. Fay
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Ms. Wendy K. Fechter
Mr. and Mrs. Marwin Feldman
Ms. Dinah D. Gamin
Mrs. Anneliese Garver
Mark and Kathy Glieco*
Mrs. Holly Graham
Mr. and Mrs. James and Ann Grucella
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew and Adrienne Gryta
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Hallborg Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin J. Haller
Mrs. Diane Halt
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and Betsy Higgins
Ms. Karen Hoffmann
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Honan
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick R. Janiga
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Kaschak
Mrs. Danny  Koch-Thomas
Ms. Eleonore E. Kolodziej
Ms. Christine A. Kulczyk
Mr. and Mrs. David and Patricia Lanz
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Latona
Ms. and Mr. Lisa and Anthony Latona
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and Joan Lazarus
Mr. and Mrs. William and Pauline Leacock
Dr. David Wilkes and Ms. Kathryn H. Leacock**
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas and Nancy Leed
Mr. and Mrs. Sanford Levy
Mr. and Mrs. James Llinas
Mrs. Helen Lowell
Mrs. Mary Lurier
Dr. and Mrs. Michael M. Madden
Ms. Nicole Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Terence Mazepa
Ms. Sarah G. Metzger
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond and Rose Metzger
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Miller
Dr. Peter A. Mirando
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Roger and Carol Morella
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Morse
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Murphy
Dr. Sandra Murray
Rev. Daniel J. Myszka
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Olfano
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Orosz
Ms. Adeline Pacyna
Ms. Valerie Pawlowski Bello and 
   Ms. Sharon Pawlowski
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Pereira
Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Pettibone
Mr. John Pietkiewicz
Ms. Barbara Plewucha
Mr. Paul Podsiadlo
Ms. and Mr. Esther Posmantur
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Trudy Possinger
Mrs. Jean Rachlin
Mr. Richard L. Radecki
Mr. and Mrs. James and Deirdre Reid
Mrs. Lois F. Renz
Mr. and Mrs. George and Barbara Riedel

Ms. Rita M. Riley
Mrs. Carol Riniolo and Ms. Norah Riniolo
Mr. Frederick B. Robjent
Valerie and Howard Rosenhoch
Mr. and Mrs. Irving Rubin
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Rudin
Ms. Rosanne Rudzinski
Ms. Shellie Rutstein
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Schunak
Ms. Susan Schwarz
Mr. and Mrs. Kerry Sedota
Ms. Louise E. Seereiter
Ms. Nora J. Sekerke
Mr. Richard C. Sherrill and 
   Mrs. Carole Bellanca
Ms. Adriana Simpson and 
   Mr. Joshua Covington
Ms. Anne E. Smith
Mrs. Dorothy N. Socie
Dr. Ronald M. Somogyi
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald and Mary Spohn
Ms. Virginia Sprague
Mr. Raymond C. Stoll
Ms. Alice H. Sullivan
Ms. Paulette Sykes
Dr. Patricia B. Van Verth
Mr. Marc Halfon and Mrs. Eunice Wang
Ms. Sigrid Weinschreider
Mrs. Marilyn Welker
Ms. Susan Willet
Mr. Walter M. Witmer
Mrs. Caryn A. Wojtowicz
Mr. Joseph M. Wolf and 
   Mrs. Mary Rykert-Wolf
Mr. and Mrs. Martin S. Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Zamojski
Ms. Beth Zatuchni

Tifft Nature Preserve
$1,000 - $5,000
Cynthia and Gary Schwartz*

$100 - $999
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Finlayson
Ms. Mary C. Hughes

Additional Gifts
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Brown
Ms. Nancy Buck
Ms. Mary Jo Carlo
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dickerson
Mr. Kim Ferullo and Ms. Mary Fisher
Mr. John P. Dorn and Ms. Colleen Meszaros
Ms. Dana Orlowski and Mr. Michael Frost
Mr. and Mrs. David Powers
Dr. Erin Robinson and Mr. James Cookie
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Schaeffer
Mr. Sal Sciandra
Ms. Nora J. Sekerke
Mrs. Janet Tamol
Mr. John Tooley

Designated 
Contributions
We are grateful to the following 
individuals who have made 
generous gifts in support of 
restricted projects in 2017.

Mr. Franklin Bossler
Dr. Deborah D. L. Chung
Mr. and Ms. Tony Delgobbo
Dr. and Ms. Liesl Folks
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Gearhart
Dr. Cora E. Musial
Ms. Diane K. Rittling
Mr. and Mrs. Roddy R. Rogers
Mr. Laurence K. Rubin and 
   Ms. Debra Chernoff
Cynthia and Gary Schwartz*
Drs. Stuart Shapiro
Dr. Stall and Ms. McGuire
Mr. David Taylor
Dr. and Mrs. Raymond C. Vaughan*

$500,000 and above
County of Erie

$100,000 - $249,999
Board of Education - City of Buffalo
Natural Heritage Trust ZBGA Program

$50,000 - $99,999
M&T Bank
Mary Louise Olmstead Fund

$25,000 - $49,999
Wegmans Food Markets Inc.

$15,000 - $24,999
Arthur H. & Olga M. Rosche 
   Environmental Education
Bank of America
East Hill Foundation
Mummies Tour, LLC
National Fuel Gas Company
Northrop Grumman Amherst System

$5,000 - $14,999
Associated Electric & Gas Insurance 
   Services Limited
Chakra
Delaware North Company, Inc.
Ehrlich
Magavern Pool, Inc.
Praxair, Inc.

Corporations, 
Foundations, and 
Government Agencies
We are grateful to the following 
organizations for their 
unrestricted, special program, 
sponsorship, capital and event 
support in 2017.
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Rich Products Corporation
The Foundation For Jewish Philanthropies
The VIYU Foundation
Tower Family Fund, Inc
Transwave
Turner Construction Company

$1,000 - $4,999
Balbach Family Foundation
Children’s Foundation of Erie County
Farm Credit East
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Harvard Business School Club of Buffalo
Irr Supply Centers, Inc.
Kohl’s Department Stores, Inc.
Microsoft
MPZ Endowment Fund
National Geographic
RP Oak Hill Building Company
Scientifics Direct, Inc.
The Carlos and Elizabeth Heath Foundation
Tifft Nature Preserve Fund
University Pediatric Dentistry

Additional Gifts
Amherst Garden Club
ASM International Buffalo Chapter
Buffalo Bisons
Buffalo Day Hikers Meetup
Cazenovia Community Resource Center, Inc.
Charlotte Potter Whitcher Trust
Community Foundation for Greater Buffalo
Daemen College
D’Youville Chemistry Club
East Aurora Bird Club
East Aurora Garden Club
Employees of Northrop Grumman 
   Political Action Committee
Frank Gourmet Hot Dogs
Friends of Crystal Peoples-Stokes
Friends of Mark Poloncarz
Hamburg Nursery School
Houghton Chapter of NYSAA
House of Munch
Joseph R. Takats Foundation
Ministrare, Inc.
MIT Club of Western New York
Motley Carriero Inc.
Penn Dixie
The Cheesy Chick
The Mentholatum Company, Inc.
United Way of Buffalo & Erie County
Weaver Metal & Roofing, Inc.
West Elementary PTA

Event Sponsors
Fundraising events provide 
outstanding opportunities to 
gather in celebration of the 
Buffalo Museum of Science and 
Tifft Nature Preserve, enjoy 
special experiences in these 
venues and to expose new 
audiences to our organizations. 
We are grateful to our 2017 
event sponsors.

Mr. Roger Baldwin
Be Our Guest
Buffalo Olmsted Parks Conservancy
David Tiftickjian & Sons
Grand Island Waste Management
Matthew and Hope Kianka**
Mr. Darren J. King
Kittinger Gallery and Design Studio
Lawley Insurance
Scott Panfil
Quarter Deck Athletics
Rich’s Catering
Salvatore’s Italian Gardens
Scientifics Direct, Inc.
Tantalo Studio of Rochester
Turner Construction Company

In-Kind Contributions 
Over $500

Buffalo Museum of Science 
Gala Sponsors
Presenting Sponsor RP Oak Hill 
   Building Company
ONY, Inc. 
National Fuel
Gernatt Asphalt Products, Inc. 
Hodgson Russ, LLP
Laurie Dann and Thomas Hunt*
Independent Health
John W.  Danforth Company
Key Bank
Noco Energy Corporation
Rich Products Corporation
Cynthia and Gary Schwartz*
Vogt Sprinkler Service, Inc. 

Tifft at Twilight Sponsor
Reforestation Sponsor The Revs
ONY, Inc. 
Blue Cross Blue Shield
Laurie Dann and Thomas Hunt*
RP Oak Hill Building Company
Cynthia and Gary Schwartz*
BXl
Ferguson Electric
Rigidized Metals
Urban Equity Management

Tifft at Twilight Committee
Co-Chair: Laurie Dann*
Co-Chair: Deb Pease
Melanie Anderson
Celester DiStefano
Cynthia Schwartz*
Andrea Copley
Mickey Mariacher

Beerology
Presenting Sponsor Katz Americas
Consumer’s Beverages
PrePaired Beer and Food LLC. 
Yelp Buffalo
Try-It Distributing
Certo Brothers
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What a year it has been!
Highlights from 2017: the year of audience engagement events

ATTENDANCE FY2017
Total Museum visitors 175,963
Total Tifft Nature Preserve visitors 11,682
Total served, outreach & offsite programs 46,436

FY2017 Total Attendance 234,081



Audited FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
as audited by Lumsden & McCormick
October 1, 2016 – September 30, 2017
Operating Support & Revenue FY2017
Public sources    $1,191,219 33%
Contributions  391,583 11%
Admissions   589,167 16%
Education and other fees  714,710 20%
Proceeds from endowment designated for operations

 

- 0%
Membership  402,915 11%
Museum shop sales 51,329 1%
Special events 227,975 6%
Net assets released from restrictions for operations 59,505 2%
Total Operating Support & Revenue  3,628,403 100%

Operating Expenses
Curatorial 278,016 8%
Education  954,742 27%
Experience  610,085 17%
Management and general  1,042,182 30%
Marketing and fund development 630,017 18%
Total Operating Expenses 3,515,042

 
100%

Operating Surplus (Loss) Before Depreciation 113,361
Depreciation 818,940
Change in net assets without donor restrictions from operations    (705,579) 

Other Changes
Net assets released from restrictions for capital purposes  751,117 
Capital grants  742,858
Investment Income (loss) 1,529,867
Total Other Changes 3,023,842

Change in net assets without donor restrictions 2,318,263

Net Assets With Donor Restrictions
Contributions 583,005
Investment return on donor-restricted endowment assets  40,436
Net assets released from restrictions  (810,622)
Change in net assets with donor restrictions  (187,181)

Change in Net Assets  2,131,082
Net Assets - Beginning of Year  19,885,706
Net Assets - End of Year $22,016,788




